Resident Objections to Noise Variance request from, Monster Series LLC for 10-26-19,

300 Dayton Avenue
St. Paul, MN 55102

October 17, 2019

Barb McMonigal-St. Dennis

City of St. Paul, Department of Safety and Inspections
375 Jackson Street, Suite 220

Saint Paul, Minnesota 55101-1806

RE: Sound Level Variance requested by Marlene Earll, Assistant Race
Director of Monster Series LLC, for Summit Ave. between Nina and Cathedral
Hill of 856 dBa at no specified distance from the sound source, in order to present
announcements, speakers and music from 8:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m., with a pre-
event sound check at 7:45 a.m., on Saturday, October 26, 2019 near Cathedral
Hill Park.

Dear Ms. McMonigal-St. Dennis and members of the St. Paul City Council:

Thank you for the notification to residents who will be affected by this request.
We, the undersigned residents of 300 Dayton Avenue, wish to state our
objections to this and all requests for noise in excess of the allowed limits
of 65 decibels (dBA) from 7:00 a.m. until 10:00 p.m. and 55 dBA from 10:00
p.m. until 7:00 a.m. at the receiving property.

These limits are in effect because this a residential area, and a densely
populated one at that. Residents have work, school, sleep, family, and other
obligations at all hours, and Saturday morning is no different.

We especially object to for-profit events being held in our nei hborhood,
requesting to make noise in excess of 30% over the allowed limit.

If Monster Series LLC cannot stay within the set noise limits in this residential
neighborhood, then they clearly need to find a different venue for their event.

Please deny this request.

Thank you,
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